
General Environmental Incident Summary
Incident: 5779

Submitted By Info: Levi Weltikol

Notice: 7/9/2018 0830

Received By Info:  

896 25th St SE

Sidney  MT  59270

Near. Occupied Bldg:   

Type of Incident: Loss of lube oil during fire

Volume of Release: 2  barrels

Contaminant: Lube Oil

Cause of Incident:

A storage tote failed during a fire releasing the contents inside the building.  2 bbls of lube oil left the 
building and impacted facility soil. 

Risk Evaluation:

No immediate risk due to release of lube oil. 

Potential Env. Impacts:

Impacts remained on site and were isolated to the immediate surface soils, after cleanup no 
environmental impacts are anticipated 

Action Taken/Planned:

Spill kit was deployed to soak up any free standing liquid. Plans are being made to remove impacted 
facility soil. 

Wastes Disposal Location:

Certified landfill- To be determined

Contact Info: Levi Weltikol

Responsible Party: Oneok Rockies Midstream

Occurred: 7/8/2018 1600

County: Williams

Twp Rng Sec Qtr: 155 103 21

Location Description: Stateline Gas Plant
15071 56th Street NW
Williston, ND 588011

  

Duration of Release:   

EPA Extremely 
Hazardous Substance: No

Number of Fatalities:

Number of Injuries:

Affected Medium: 03 - soil

DEM Incident No: No Further Action:

Lat Long + Method: 48.23071 -103.94570 Interpolation from map

896 25th St SE

Sidney  MT  59270

Release Contained: Yes

Agriculture Related: No

Reported to NRC: No

Other Agencies Involved:
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Updates

Date: 7/9/2018 Status: Reviewed - Follow-up Required

Author: Stockdill, Scott

Notes:

According to the incident summary, this spill impacted areas not associated with an E & P location.  
Follow-up is necessary.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Date: 6/10/2019 Status: Inspection

Author: Striebel, Ivana

Notes:

5/29/2019 - Onsite at 3:52 pm, hazy, west winds at ~10 mph, 82° F.  Lube oil release due to fire 
which was mostly caused by a piece of equipment that overheated.  The building was a complete 
loss and has since been rebuilt.  There is a small amount of oil staining on the foundation of the 
building.  The route the oil would have taken would have been through a culvert and eventually out to 
the stormwater pound.  Found no visual evidence of staining in the ditch to the culvert or in the 
stormwater pound.  Pictures are located in the folder.  Recommend no further action.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Date: 8/23/2019 Status: Correspondence

Author: Striebel, Ivana

Notes:

Ivana Striebel sent a No Further Action letter dated August 23, 2019.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update
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